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September 14, 2022 
 

California Energy Commission 
1516 9th Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Docket: 18-IRP-01 
 
Re: SMUD Integrated Resource Plan Filing 

 
 
To whom it may concern: 

 
SMUD hereby submits our updated 2022 Integrated Resource Plan prepared in accordance 
with Public Utilities Code section 9621 and the California Energy Commission’s IRP 

Guidelines (Revised Second Ed., Oct. 2018).   
 
SMUD’s 2022 IRP filing is organized as follows: 

 

• 2030 Zero Carbon Plan: Formally adopted as our 2022 IRP update, this is our 
roadmap for eliminating greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions from our electricity 
portfolio while maintaining affordable rates, reliable service, and equitable offerings 
for our customers. 

 

• Enclosures: 

• Addendum 1: Resource Planning Report: This document provides supporting 
information and background on our 2022 IRP update.  It also acts as a reference 
guide to aid CEC staff in their review of SMUD’s 2022 IRP Filing.  As such, it is 

placed before our IRP in the filing. 

• Enclosure A: SMUD Resolution No. 22-06-03.  This is the Board resolution 
adopting our 2030 Zero Carbon Plan as our 2022 IRP  

• Enclosure B: Renewable energy procurement plan   

• Enclosure C: Load Forecast Methodologies report   

• Enclosure D: Standardized reporting tables   

• Enclosure E: SMUD Board Strategic Direction on Resource Planning (SD-9) 
 

SMUD’s vision is to eliminate greenhouse gas emissions from our electric generation supply 
by 2030; our 2030 Zero Carbon Plan presents a flexible road map to achieve our goal while 
ensuring all customers and communities we serve benefit from our plan.  This 2022 IRP 

Filing provides supporting information describing background and methodologies as well as 
additional detail on the scenarios we considered in our assessment. 
 



 

For questions regarding this filing, please contact Sara Elsevier at sara.elsevier@smud.org 
or Garry Mariscal at garry.mariscal@smud.org. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

Bryan Swann 
Director, Resource Strategy 
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